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Village Manager's Report 
Weeks ending December 20 and 27, 2019 
 
Meetings scheduled for next two week: 
 

· Monday, Dec. 23: 
o No meetings scheduled 

 
· Tuesday, Dec. 24: 

o No meetings scheduled – Village Hall closes at noon 
 

· Wednesday, Dec. 25: 
o No meetings scheduled – Village Hall closed for Christmas 

 
· Thursday, Dec. 26: 

o No meetings scheduled 
 

· Friday, Dec. 27: 
o No meetings scheduled 

 
· Monday, Dec. 30 – Fri., Jan. 3 

o No meetings scheduled 
o Village Hall closed on Jan. 1 for New Year’s Day 

 
Parking restrictions eased – As is tradition for major holidays, on-street overnight 
parking restrictions will not be enforced on most Oak Park residential streets for the 
Christmas and New Year’s holidays. Restrictions will be lifted from 2:30 a.m., Sat., 
Dec. 21 and resume at 2:30 a.m., Mon., Jan. 6. Restrictions are not lifted in paid 
overnight permit areas, including posted on-street zones. Information on parking 
rules and regulations is posted at www.oak-park.us/parking. 
  
Holiday traffic enforcement – Oak Park Police are once again partnering with 
the Illinois Department of Transportation, the Illinois State Police and police and 
sheriffs’ departments across the state to stop and ticket impaired drivers during the 
holiday season. Officers also will be on the lookout for drivers and passengers not 
using seat belts as required by state law. The Illinois Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over 
and Click It or Ticket campaigns are funded with federal highway safety dollars 
administered by the state. More information on the current holiday effort is posted on 
the Village website. 
  
Village Hall holiday hours – Village Hall will close at noon on Tues., Dec. 24 and 
remain closed all day Wed., Dec. 25. Village Hall also will be closed all day on Wed., 
Jan. 1. Residents are urged to call the Police non-emergency number 708.386.3800 
should an incident that does not quite rise to the level of a 911 emergency call occur 
when Village Hall is closed. Of course they should always call 911 in an emergency. 
  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ds6PyNTSbb5WDk1CMzty6xO2iBb4iIn-KN52noxOlUA4moEP1GyzJak73gZmmhHX67sy75bJ8xE8rY3QZT788StDPiJITMSpSvXjwiL35ViTfXYqLxlQXSAedDvVxogzObX1K_q_529wboPJAGojU_4ej2VU9dCwgu7D-rvLgNEqZg0e5IyOAoUQOky6p5xO7Gc7af33jygBdh2-dxnpR84tbPi6M4FdUml6FXhlR_QgRR5uwi-M9DnGWm_MySiuN0Lch2Vf5H9XosyH_WctZ4VUAEH3M58na0xYgraM1BY=&c=qDfksZaiUOq3ypr-GWG4qf88_eZCnoX7gbfRKTS7Ivz6qYm0iw-lqA==&ch=Zbxr8Qb0W36CdwuBqQEbAvlydux4f782bHtdd3xBUpUmEIxX3ZJ0Vg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ds6PyNTSbb5WDk1CMzty6xO2iBb4iIn-KN52noxOlUA4moEP1GyzJZrOH0wQIVI-_0Ht5bDhNQ5e4p6qDuU70kL-uocD_6dczs7WeX_fGQogj_uLRshDLAR-j0mgItPh9sQbFHHCwuva3syTECx1fH_qMBsU8NR6GWqx2OR25nLXMT4B1UhPWXic3UbX7KGECIrFi-wUjFnlKxvyEaizd2fy9BFvy4sopW7wlbVzn-hFpjD2FPf6Y0cKpMxw1LQII5dZk6zNIilDQEtIEK6_ZerQgAMRRVVf0ouydgyTQhc=&c=qDfksZaiUOq3ypr-GWG4qf88_eZCnoX7gbfRKTS7Ivz6qYm0iw-lqA==&ch=Zbxr8Qb0W36CdwuBqQEbAvlydux4f782bHtdd3xBUpUmEIxX3ZJ0Vg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ds6PyNTSbb5WDk1CMzty6xO2iBb4iIn-KN52noxOlUA4moEP1GyzJZrOH0wQIVI-tpsBeHe9mkLxcPDj5LMKaJrVM2eQurFNZrTMRKXrleRHCtsKsGyqGLefdBO5L4tQwKDFnKWp0HutqQaShf3lp662zmzsGZcbAzcPVp_vA0oqJFXU8jdhcTICNa3sWqANZfqjZgxhGSzyxc7_6ExIy_MWRQIKSMnwt6euWELOaOAmDvnDT9WHd_1EBjfLte4d4_zGOWoFx4pHhkhhmPzplge1sfNRW5dE&c=qDfksZaiUOq3ypr-GWG4qf88_eZCnoX7gbfRKTS7Ivz6qYm0iw-lqA==&ch=Zbxr8Qb0W36CdwuBqQEbAvlydux4f782bHtdd3xBUpUmEIxX3ZJ0Vg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ds6PyNTSbb5WDk1CMzty6xO2iBb4iIn-KN52noxOlUA4moEP1GyzJWI_vk_TzGGWvx-CNRa08mVl03WtqYUt7NRa9OemcpnlTkq3duO-rXyWpc8MGEgU9zgcltSBoj5hHO74iKmIM1oW9gGmnTZ9FUtPFvbGWalbb10o3iHAB9CGNLjtW-PMSsc12OGNVytNnGrHeQTVV1eV_fzdywAzX_w5iLn4nn7ArEzG8xNoPsKtiFxGLI9zSbpjR_2bUcCbSPm6Ch0HZiy5DvO_i2eoqBIY44TNyfe1-vHaQjxmsb1tqr5umnDpyiOmg_M18XGH&c=qDfksZaiUOq3ypr-GWG4qf88_eZCnoX7gbfRKTS7Ivz6qYm0iw-lqA==&ch=Zbxr8Qb0W36CdwuBqQEbAvlydux4f782bHtdd3xBUpUmEIxX3ZJ0Vg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ds6PyNTSbb5WDk1CMzty6xO2iBb4iIn-KN52noxOlUA4moEP1GyzJWI_vk_TzGGW5bzOE8rsN8wo9BjieZC40Gv32-kx-XC0-pTuI-1eSPqiTT-tiygbpP5bUKMLWD-Gn6wG680XJf7mJiORnxQcOZS8ovUdBjsVYWYQt-BTYt3nTz0bW3GRcZyvqXdVoSo7FBlgASJY-_NhfLpGLyzS6uaEsv6ltOo8GwK51k_IUo5qS0P9gXKfpL0skaj6p59hEt39eD0ufRlk4YHTDrCsXuuE6HOgzuIFTpiPzPLadOGVI1cd6IVNB82o6I4yVC5T&c=qDfksZaiUOq3ypr-GWG4qf88_eZCnoX7gbfRKTS7Ivz6qYm0iw-lqA==&ch=Zbxr8Qb0W36CdwuBqQEbAvlydux4f782bHtdd3xBUpUmEIxX3ZJ0Vg==
https://www.oak-park.us/news/drive-merry-bright-and-sober-holiday-season
https://www.oak-park.us/news/drive-merry-bright-and-sober-holiday-season
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Refuse delay/tree collection – Refuse collections will be delayed by one day by the 
holidays as haulers will not be working on Christmas or New Year’s days. Holiday 
trees will be collected the weeks of Jan. 6 and 13 from residential properties of five 
or fewer units served by the Village refuse hauling contractor. Residents are asked to 
remove all decorations and stands, and place the tree in the regular collection area 
before their regular collection day during these two weeks. Trees set out after the 
collection program ends will require a pink bulk refuse sticker be attached. 
 
Garages a holiday parking option – The Village’s public parking garages can be a 
convenient option for vacation or guest parking during the holiday season. Ample 
overnight parking is available in the Holley Court Parking Garage, the public portion of 
the garage at Forest Avenue and Lake Street, and the Avenue Parking Garage. 
Maximum fee is $16 per day. 
 
Senior facility hearing continued – At its meeting last night (Dec. 19), the Plan 
Commission voted without any discussion to continue the hearing for the proposed 
Senior Living Community on Madison Street until Jan. 23. Further discussion 
regarding multiple aspects of the project is planned, including massing, refuse pickup 
and rear property setbacks. 
 
Partial fund recovery – The Village received a check for $255,843 this week related 
to Illinois Metropolitan Investment Fund (IMET) fraud scheme discovered by the FBI 
and U.S. attorney’s office in Chicago about five years ago. The check, the largest 
payment to date from IMET, means Oak Park has recovered $341,016 of its 
$613,000 investment – or about 56 percent of the total amount lost in an insider 
scam that affected more than 200 Chicago-area municipalities, school districts, park 
districts and other public entities. The fraud ended the organization’s 18-year track 
record of delivering attractive returns for the local government investment pool. While 
IMET officials say they remain committed to the recovery effort, it is unclear just how 
much of the money will ultimately be recouped. 
 
Housing program recommendations – The Housing Programs Advisory Commission 
will recommend $150,000 in funding for 17 of the 30 applicants for the Village’s 
recently rebooted Multi-Family Housing Incentive Program. The commission also will 
recommend Marketing Service Agreements with 13 multi-family properties. The 
recommendations were finalized at the commission’s meeting this week and will be 
submitted to the Village Board for final consideration. A list of the properties for both 
the incentive program and the MSAs is posted on the Village website. 
 
Code seminar – An estimated 60 staff, area building officials, architects and 
contractors attended each of three free code seminars held this month at Village 
Hall. The Permit Processing Division of the Development Customer Services 
Department facilitated the seminars to help participants understand changes to the 
International Code Council’s guidelines that typically are updated on a three-year 
cycle. The updates address changes in the construction industry such as new 
technology, materials and products. Attendees earned continuing education units 
that are part of the Code Council’s many professional certification programs.      
 
Miscellaneous construction updates – The annual project to video inspect and clean 
Village sewers was scheduled to begin this week at multiple locations throughout the 
community. The project typically lasts several weeks. Traffic flow should not be 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ds6PyNTSbb5WDk1CMzty6xO2iBb4iIn-KN52noxOlUA4moEP1GyzJUyQnYaoEF8II6OUn0pKbwcAag2-Aeaw_-Sqc151_mBlJXVA-IRMCOPffCPZCpw3ucQcb0JEz7m5BDAweCTPFYBzS9gwXNBg63_NnLhQxVrsIDfy8lIaVOeHvfEdKlnJQTLqN7kemh9L-Y5Ot35o82UeCq21kBEC9dmy5_CzPFTsygOEcZbMqYWuOSGepJP8MO8DIFlqhN__glOYsEDtpeA82Vf5I0bw9Mgt6hhWv3WlRcoaAe1ZLgnlfCmblCnqiKqNJxJJosWJU4A57DucTfs=&c=qDfksZaiUOq3ypr-GWG4qf88_eZCnoX7gbfRKTS7Ivz6qYm0iw-lqA==&ch=Zbxr8Qb0W36CdwuBqQEbAvlydux4f782bHtdd3xBUpUmEIxX3ZJ0Vg==
https://www.chicagotribune.com/business/ct-loan-fraud-1116-biz-20141116-story.html
https://www.oak-park.us/your-government/citizen-commissions/housing-programs-advisory-committee
https://www.oak-park.us/village-services/housing-programs
https://www.oak-park.us/sites/default/files/456678891/2019-12-20-dcs-property-lists.pdf
https://www.iccsafe.org/
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affected, but parking may be limited temporarily in congested areas to provide 
sufficient room for workers. Crews likely will continue to be on Lake Street through 
the end of the year completing punch-list items related to the Albion development 
site at Forest Avenue. Work on Madison Street remains on track to wrap up before 
Christmas, barring any additional weather delays. 
 
Lighting projects – The first phase of the project to upgrade residential street lighting 
to LED is almost complete. All the King-Arthur-style fixtures between Roosevelt Road, 
Ridgeland Avenue, North Avenue and Austin Boulevard have been converted to 
longer-lasting, more energy-efficient 25-watt, 3000 Kelvin LED lamps from their 
original 100-watt mercury bulbs. Upgrades to the viaduct lighting wall packs also are 
underway, with 60-watt, 4000 Kelvin LED lamps replacing the 150-watt, high-
pressure sodium bulbs.  Some conduit repair was required on the streets by the 
viaducts. 
 
Snow report – Crews were back on the streets Sunday night into Monday morning 
(Dec. 15 – 16) as light snow created slippery conditions on some roads and bridges. 
Accumulation was generally less than a quarter inch. While the main streets that had 
been pretreated with an anti-icing solution the previous Friday (Dec. 12) remained 
snow free, a crew of four salted the side streets, business districts and problem 
areas the morning before rush hour. Residual salt from an earlier event kept the 
school crosswalks and most public way sidewalks clear. 
 

### 

http://www.westinghouselighting.com/color-temperature.aspx
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